SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd DECEMBER 2009 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr T Wiener, Cllr M Lawton and Cllr M Webb 
In attendance: 
Mr A Anderson, Mr B Knight (attended the Seer Green Sports Committee session) and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1.
Open Session:  Nothing to report.
2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr N Rothwell and Cllr A Nicholls
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and seconded by Cllr Webb.
3.
Declaration of Interest:  No interests were declared.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  

· 
The dog waste bin near the stile in Bottom Lane has been moved so that it cannot be overlooked by residents.
· A Home Office DVD to understand the requirements for installing a CCTV system is being circulated.  All Councillors need to view the CCTV before the matter can be discussed at the January meeting. (Action – All Councillors) 

· BCC has agreed to two further installations of the Temporary Speed Indicator Device from 27/01/10 to 03/02/10 in School Lane and 03/02/10 to 10/02/10 on the Chalfont Road. 
· Each working group need to review the Risk Assessment for their area to discuss at the January meeting. (Action – All Councillors)
· An application for a permanent Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) for School Lane was submitted under the Bucks County Council delegated budget scheme for 2010/11. The Parish Council consulted with many different groups within the Community and enclosed eight letters/emails of support from the Police, School Headteacher, School Travel Plan Committee, School Governors, Jubilee Hall Management Committee, District and County Councillors.
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda: Nothing to report.
4.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council.  The Chiltern Citizens Advice Bureau had sent a request for a donation for 2010/11.  The Parish Council had agreed at a previous meeting that donations would not be made to organisations outside of the village.  (Action – Clerk) 
A quotation had been received for Holly clearance in Green Wood.  It was agreed to defer this work until December 2010.  (Action – Clerk)
A letter had been received from Mr D Cook requesting a rate increase for litter clearance work in 2010/11.  This rate increase was approved.  (Action – Clerk)
5.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

      £7273.66 were made  

Income                  
   


        £385.00
Seer Green Sports and Social Committee
     £1,625.00



Closing bank balances (unconfirmed)     
   £55,276.95
Approval of the 2010/11 budget and precept requirements
The Council discussed the budget for 20010/11 and agreed to limit the increase in the precept to 2% in view of current economic conditions.  The Council approved the amended 2010/11 budget, including the 2% increase in the precept to £41,500.  A letter requesting the increase in precept will be sent to CDC.   (Action – Cllr Scourfield)  The Chairman reminded the Council of the importance of applying for external grants/funding (e.g. Lottery Awards for All) for several of the planned projects which included new playground equipment and the Pavilion plumbing refurbishment.
It was agreed to open a new deposit account with Scottish Widows to receive a higher interest rate on savings.  (Action – Clerk)
6.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  
Permitted

CH/2009/1203/FA
10 Seer Mead, Seer Green, HP9 2QL 


Retention and completion of two storey front/side/rear extension, single storey side extension, rear conservatory, 1 dormer window to the rear elevation to facilitate a loft conversion, new vehicular access to serve new parking area (amendment to planning permission CH/2008/1766/FA).

Appeals 

CH/2009/0403/FA
HB House, 31-33 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP


Re-development of site to provide block comprising of 5 apartments with detached cycle/bin store and associated parking, served by new and altered vehicular accesses from Chalfont Road and Howard Road.


The Parish Council wrote in support of a smaller scale redevelopment.

CH/2008/1907/FA
Oldefields Livery Stables, Chalfont Road, Seer Green


Removal of existing stables and manege and erection of building to provide equestrian facilities including indoor riding arena, 24 stables and rehabilitation centre and retention of timber building for temporary accommodation for equestrian worker.


The Parish Council re-presented objection on basis of scale and impact in the green belt.

7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. SEER GREEN SPORTS COMMITTEE:  Mr. Bill Knight and Mr. Art Anderson came to present the details of their proposal for a Multi User Games Area (MUGA) at the Recreation Ground following the receipt of the detailed list of issues from the Parish Council.  The Parish Council agreed to hold a working group meeting on Wednesday 16th December from 8.00pm at the Pavilion to discuss whether the project should be progressed at the Recreation Ground.  (Action – All Councillors)  Feedback from this meeting will be presented at January Parish Council meeting when a formal decision will be made on whether to proceed with the project.
ii. PAVILION REFURBISHMENT:  The Properties Working Group prepared an itemised project plan detailing the four phases of the project including priority and approximate cost. The first phase of the project to replace the boiler and remove the hot water tank, outside water tower and all associated pipe work will be submitted to three independent plumbers for quotations.  It is hoped that the work will be implemented before the end of March 2010.  An application will be made for a grant from the Lottery Awards for All fund to help finance the project.  (Action – Clerk) 
iii. JUBILEE HALL: Further discussions have been held with Mr Jerry Maddox, Chairman of the Jubilee Hall Management Committee and Mrs Olwyn Davison Oakley, Headteacher of Seer Green CE School to determine whether the Parish Council should take on Sole Trustee responsibility for the Jubilee Hall.  The School has identified several large projects which are planned for the hall and the implications for these projects need to be identified and resolved with BCC.  Professional advice is being sought from Bucks Community Action Group on how to proceed.  The Parish Council has formed a working group to work through the issues raised. (Action – Cllr Clarke, Cllr Scourfield, Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Wiener)
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  The paths were clear in Green Wood following recent storms. The ash tree at the junction of Orchard Road and Manor Farm Way had finally been cut back by BCC after a two year wait.
ii. PROPERTIES:  Replacement equipment in Green Meadow – It was agreed to purchase a double Zig Zag Twister from Wicksteed Leisure to replace the equipment that was vandalised in Green Meadow. (Action – Clerk)
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON: Input to consultation on Local Transport Plan 3 – The Parish Council were frustrated with the consultation on this 5 year plan when short term changes are being imposed on the local bus service with limited opportunity to consult and react.  A response which included the Parish Council’s dissatisfaction on this matter was provided online. 
Review of 305 Bus Service: The Parish Council had received an email from BCC Passenger Services about proposed changes to the local bus service.  The Parish Council wrote to say how disappointed they were with the short notice of the consultation and that unfortunately all of the options put forward were deemed to be unsatisfactory since they represent a reduction in service through Seer Green.  The Parish Council asked for a moratorium on these changes for a period of 3 months to allow both parties to work together to find the most effective solution to this issue.  The Parish Council is awaiting a response to this proposal.
Seer Green input to draft Community Plan for Local Area Forum: A draft of the issues covering Sustainable Environment, Cohesive Communities, Health and Wellbeing, Safe Communities and Thriving Economies were circulated.  These will now be forwarded to Carole Burslem the BCC Area Co-ordinator for input to the Local Area Forum workshop.  (Action – Clerk)    

9.
Any Other Business: The Parish Council has again photographed and logged the flooded roads at the sharp bend on Newbarn Lane and at the junction of Longbottom Lane and Potkiln Lane with BCC Transport for Buckinghamshire.  BCC had been aware of these issues for several months as the Council had written in March and July to express their dismay at the lack of drain/gulley clearing at these known hotspots.  The Chairman lodged an official complaint to try and get BCC to improve their policy for proactive gulley emptying on important roads which are prone to flooding.  The Parish Council is awaiting an official response to their complaint.
A public meeting is being held on ‘Reducing our Carbon Footprint’ by the Energy Saving Trust on 19th January 2010 at 8.00pm in the Jordans Village Hall.
Two cars had been broken into in Hearnes Meadow.

A suggestion was put forward to put all of the articles written by Cllr D Scourfield for the Parish Magazine as one Parish Council Newsletter. 

Next Meeting – The Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th January 2010, at 7.30 pm in the Pavilion at the Recreation Ground.

The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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